
FOUNTAIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

JUNE 1, 2010 

6:30 P.M. 

 

The Fountain County Commissioners met on June 1, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. with the 
following members present:   Walt Wilson and Janet Shoaf. 
 

ELEVATOR 

 
Discussion was heard regarding the repair of the elevator.  A new motor is needed. Kone 
can replace the motor for $8,769.00, with an upgrade from a 7.5 hp motor to a 10 hp.  We 
can also receive a discount in the amount of $438.45, if it is paid in advance. 
 
It was decided to pay $5,330.55 from the Maintenance & Repair line item and $3,000.00 
from the Building Structure & Repair line item in the Courthouse budget. 
 
A motion was made by Janet Shoaf to have Kone repair the elevator and to pay the claim 
in advance of the repair.  Walt Wilson seconded the motion.  Vote:  2-0 
 

COUNTY LANDFILL 

 

The Commissioners discussed a letter recently received from IDEM in regards to the 
testing of Methane gas on the county landfill. 
 
 

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE JUNE 7, 2010 AT 8:30 A.M. 

 
 
 
Attest:  ________________________ __________________________________ 
 
 
      __________________________________ 
 
 
      __________________________________ 

 

 


